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I. by the commission

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of a Motion to Withdraw Application Without Prejudice (Motion) filed by the City of Thornton (Thornton) on May 17, 2011, requesting to withdraw its Application to widen 144th Avenue with Union Pacific Railroad Company (UPRR) and install new detached sidewalks and new crossing equipment consisting of flashing lights, gates, bells, and cantilever signals, National Inventory No. 804306C, in the City of Thornton, Adams County, State of Colorado.

2. Thornton and UPRR currently are the only parties to this proceeding.

3. On June 3, 2011, UPRR filed an objection to the Motion.

4. At the time of the original Application, UPRR was the railroad that owned the track of the subject crossing.  Since that time, upon information and belief, the Regional Transportation District (RTD) has purchased the track of the subject crossing.  

5. Given that RTD now owns the track of the subject crossing, the Commission believes RTD has a significant interest in this matter as any decision regarding the Motion may affect RTD.

6. Because RTD was not a party at the time the Motion was filed with the Commission, we will allow RTD 14 days from the date of this Decision to intervene in this matter and respond to the Motion.

7. Of note to the parties and RTD, the crossing surface panels for the widened roadway and for the proposed sidewalks have already been installed at the 144th Avenue crossing.  It would appear the crossing surface panels that were installed will likely need to be removed to bring the crossing into compliance with Commission Rules Regulating Railroads, Rail Fixed Guideways, Transportation by Rail, and Rail Crossings, 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-7-7211(b), which requires that the crossing surface width shall be of the same width as the pavement or other surfacing material.  The Commission anticipates that resolution of this issue will need to be resolved in this Docket.  The parties and RTD should be prepared to address this matter in the future as the Commission believes that resolution of this issue might need to be a condition of the relief sought by Thornton.
II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Regional Transportation District shall have 14 days from the mailed date of this Decision to intervene in this matter and respond to the Motion to Withdraw Application Without Prejudice filed by the City of Thornton on May 17, 2011.

2. The Commission retains jurisdiction to enter further orders as necessary.

3. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
June 8, 2011.
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